BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 10TH 2011
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  A Police report was received listing 3 crimes in the last month – two thefts non specific and  one breach of the peace. It was stressed that the Yorkshire paving stone thieves are back in the area. One of the crimes was the stealing of 25 of these slabs when the thieves posed as workmen and went unchallenged. This tactic is now becoming increasingly common. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Bradford, Gittins, Tatman, Wright, Lobley and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Flockton. 
6355   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 13TH 2011. These were approved. 
6356   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Work requested from Mr Joy  After receiving no response from Charlotte Richardson of Environmental Services to the Council’s request,  the Clerk  had telephoned the Dept. to learn that Charlotte had moved areas. She had then spoken to one of the North East managers who had confirmed that Mr Joy was still working for LCC in his original area and would be passed Council’s request. 
2. New Tree in memory of Mike Palmer- Jones  This is in hand. (Action ES) 
3. Highways Update.:-                                                                                                           a. Cllr Hoyland had approached Highways, following a complaint from a resident of Mill Lane concerning the surface debris. She had been informed that, due to the weather, the carriageway had had to be “rechipped and rolled”, leaving the residue to be swept. It has then to be left a short while for the material to ”bed in”. Then there is an initial sweep , followed  several weeks later by another sweep, and is then re-assessed.    Mill Lane should be swept by the end of next week  and a further sweep will be carried out in a few weeks time. The grass verge and resiting of kerbstones will be dealt with after the frosts but before the end of the financial year. The money has been allocated and the work will take 2-3 days.

b. Church Lane- The Dell to Woodacre Lane have been reported and logged as a carriageway requiring extensive remedial work/re-surfacing. This needed to be followed up by a request from the PC.
c. Keswick Lane – Due to cutbacks, LCC are reviewing all highway proposals but the handrail is to be replaced this financial year. 

d. The footpath from Keswick Lane to East Keswick – A replacement sign about dog fouling has been requested in place of the illegible sign already there. Because of the bad state of the path due to dog fouling it was asked that this should be as large as possible.  
. 
4. Path from Congreves to Park Field.  Cllr Tatman is still waiting to hear whether a grant will be made available.                                                                                                     5. Problems identified by Mrs Bradford on Wood Lane. Some work has been carried out . The drains are now all covered. Nothing has , however, been done to cut back the tree growth which has so substantially reduced the width of the carriageway. It was agreed to request a site meeting to discuss the problem more fully. (Action JG)
6. Security Arrangements concerning Bardsey Sports Club/ Car Park/ Playground. Cllr Overfield reported that he had obtained a second quotation and was expecting a third in a few days time. The sub-committee would then decide which of the 3 options to recommend to the Council. (Action N.O)
7. Possible Partnership Framework between WISE and Bardsey Village. This has been passed to Pauline hills. 
8. Follow up to Gas Works carried out on the Congreves. Cllr Lobley reported that the new seat had been installed and 7 residents had attended the official “opening”. 
9. Proposed New Speed Limits.- Shadwell, Scarcroft and East Keswick. Bardsey Council was delighted to note the proposed changes, especially regarding Wike Lane. 
10. Provision of Grit Bin – First Ave. Cllr Matthew Robinson had made an unsuccessful attempt on behalf of the Council to persuade Highways to install/reinstate a bin in this location. He had been advised that First Avenue is on a SSN (secondary salting network) and as such gets a “reasonable” service. In addition, some salt is spread at the junction from salting on the A58 ,a PSN. Cllr Robinson said that it was possible that a Mice grant might be made available to purchase a bin in this location but local residents would have to fund it subsequently. The Council agreed to apply for a Mice grant and to use it for bins at the end of First Avenue and Wayside Crescent.  
6357   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field, Sportsfield and Area around Village Pond Cllr Overfield reported that large molehills had been thrown up in both areas. He had contacted the Mole man and asked him to deal with all the areas affected.  
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground.-  It was agreed to check with Martin Wright’s contact about the best time to have the playground inspected.  (Action JG)
4. Web Site and Community Forum .Jason Cook attended for this part of the meeting. Cllr Gittins explained that Jason had been invited to provide ideas on how best to improve the forum which was currently virtually unused and required a face lift. Jason considered that it required streamlining so that residents are provided with a full list of forthcoming events and do not need to wait for information from publication of the Bardsey Newsletter The Chairman was in favour of  drawing up a list of people willing to provide their e mail addresses for regular receipt of information. Jason said that this could be achieved through a Face Book link. It was agreed to insert a slip of paper and envelope in the next newsletter and to ask those willing to post their e mail addresses to the Clerk or send electronically to Cllr Lobley. Jason is to be given a list of village  organisations.   
5. School and Community Links. Cllr Wright reported that the school has 3 projects linked with the community. 
· They have been successful in obtaining a Big Lottery grant for £6,250 for the provision of an outside natural habitat  for the Lower School.  Plans for this are being drawn up and a meeting , to which anyone interested in helping is invited, is to be held on 18th February at 1.30pm.
· For their Diamond Jubilee they are planning a fete to which all village organisations will be invited. Cllr Wright suggested that the Parish Council might consider having a stall. Old school photos and memorabilia are requested. 
· Links with village organisations. The school would like village organisations with affinities to school interests to contact them regularly with details of their activities. The Council agreed to supply a list. (Action GW)
6358   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/11/04877 – Tree Tops, 39 Church Lane – Regrading of rear garden to provide level access, with raised decking area at first floor level to rear; detached summerhouse and detached shed to rear.- No objection.
(b)P/11/00243 –  Wayside, 21 Church Lane – Ext. of time for Planning App. 08/01801 for 2 storey side ext. with dormer window to rear, single storey rear ext., glazed balcony to rear- No objection. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 10/05034 – Stable Cottage, Bardsey Grange, Cornmill Lane – Ext. 
b 10/04566 – Pine Chase, Syke Lane, Scarcroft – Replacement 5 Bed. House. 
(c) 10/02753 – Wike Ridge, Shadwell – Change of use of Barn to Equestrian Use, Provision of Open Arena & Parking.                                                                                                                          (d) 10/05394 – 15 Syke Lane, Scarcroft – Amendment to Approval 08/03717 – Exts. to Rear & Juliet Balconies. 
(f) 10/05556 – Bradgate House, Wetherby Rd. – Ext. & Dormer Window.  
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 10/04417 – Bingley Cottage, 41 Church Lane – Retro App. for 1 storage shed & 1 new storage shed to front.

(b) 10/04975 – Land adj. Hillsborough, Keswick Lane – 3 Bed. House. 
4. Result of Syke Green Appeal .The Inspector had found against LCC supported by Scarcroft residents and had allowed the appeal by the Developer for up to 14 houses on the site. An area of green space would have to be included. Cllr Robinson plans to hold a meeting to discuss the way forward. 
5. Applications relating to 16A Church Lane : – 

(a) App. 09/01678 – Out. App. for House.- Granted by Inspector  following appeal on December 15th 2010. 

(b) App. 10/03874 – Out. App. for House – Appeal for Non determination.- To be decided by written representations to be with the Inspectorate by March 24th.
(c)App. 10/04241 – Res. Matters App. for  5 Bed .House & Garage with Store over – To be decided by Plans Panel on 17th February. 
6359   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) GGS Groundcare – Work on 2 Hedges                                         £57.50. 
6360   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Parish Council Elections  Cllrs Overfield and Lobley said that they did not wish to stand for re-election. Various names were suggested as possible candidates and it was agreed to canvass them. As the Clerk will be away in early to mid March when the nomination papers are due to be sent out, it was agreed that these should be sent to the Chairman and all wishing to put themselves forward should contact him . Nomination papers must be returned to the Elections Office by noon on April 5th. 
2.Annual Parish Meeting It was agreed that this should be held on Thursday April 14th. As the March meeting has been changed to March 31st, it was further agreed to hold no Parish Council meeting between the 2 dates. The format of the meeting should roughly follow that of the previous year. It was agreed to try to find an “expert” from LCC to talk about the new Localism bill. (Action JG)
3. New dog Control Orders. These were noted. 
4. Rural Community Buildings Training Event – East Keswick Village Hall at 6.30pm Noted.
4. Request from Vicar for Hand Rail for Path adjacent to Callister Hall. The Secretary of the PCC had made this request on behalf of the Vicar who had been concerned about an elderly resident who had fallen on the steps. Council were of the opinion that the steps are the responsibility of the Church as the Callister Hall belongs to the Church. The Clerk was asked to reply accordingly.(Action JG)
5. Letter from EPOSS Core Offer Co-ordinator, Boston Spa School re co-operation in developing activities for benefit of children in area. This was noted,
6. Dog dirt on Church Lane. The Head Teacher at the school had asked whether the Council could do anything to improve the situation. It was agreed to ask the Dog Warden to patrol there between 8 and 10am. 
7. Request from BSC for extension of opening time to midnight – Saturday March 12th. The Parish Council had no objection to this request. 
8. Future of Catholic Church on Keswick Lane The Clerk was asked to investigate plans by the Diocese for the building and land now that the Church has been officially closed.  

                                                                                                                                                  Signed:

Date: 
BPC February  2011 Mins.  
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